
  
 

201 East Sandpointe Ave, 8th Floor, Santa Ana, CA 92707 Tel: 714 918-9500  

 
 
October 06, 2016 
 
 
Compatible Electronics TCB 
114 Olinda Drive 
Brea, California 92823 
 
 

Subject:  Request for withholding from public disclosure the schematic diagrams, 
block diagrams, and operational description pursuant to an application for 
certification for the following universal remote control: 

 
 Product name: Comcast XR15 Remote 2015 

Model number: URC-4352BC0-X-R 
FCC ID: MG3-4352 

  
 
Gentlemen: 
 
We, Universal Electronics, Inc., would like to request that all schematics, block 
diagrams, and operational descriptions submitted with our application for certification be 
withheld from public disclosure per Section 0.459 of the FCC rules.   
 
This request is made under the provisions of Section 0.457 (d) of the Commissions rules, 
and Section 552 (b)(4) of the Freedom of Information Act.  These sections authorize the 
withholding from public inspection, those materials which would be privileged as matter of 
law if retained by the person submitting them, and materials which would not customarily 
be released to the public by that person. 
 
If you have any further questions or need additional information, please contact the 
undersigned at (714) 918-9500 ext 9701 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Jesse Mendez, 
Staff Engineer, Electrical 
 



 
 

201 East Sandpointe Ave, 8th Floor, Santa Ana, CA 92707 Tel: 714 918-9500 
 

 
October 07, 2016 
 
Compatible Electronics TCB 
114 Olinda Drive 
Brea, California  92823 
 
Gentlemen: 
 
Pursuant to FCC 47 CFR 0.457(d) and 0.459, the applicant requests that a part of the subject FCC 
application be held confidential on a short term basis: 

 
FCC ID: MG3-4352 

 
Internal Photos, External Photos, Test Setup Photos, and User’s Manual 
 
We, Universal Electronics Inc., have spent substantial effort in developing this product and it is 
one of the first of its kind in the industry.  Having the subject information easily available to 
“competition” would negate the advantage we have achieved by developing this product.  Not 
protecting the details of the design will result in financial hardship.   
 
Universal Electronics Inc., requests the exhibits selected above as short term confidential be 
withheld from public view until January 31, 2017 and prior to marketing.  This is to avoid 
premature release of sensitive information prior to marketing or release of the product to the 
public.  Universal Electronics Inc., is also aware that they are responsible to notify CETCB in 
the event information regarding the product or the product is made available to the public  
CETCB will then release the documents listed above for public disclosure pursuant to FCC Public 
Notice DA 04-1705. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at 714 918-9701. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jesse Mendez 
Staff Engineer, Electrical 
 
 
Note:  Normally schematics, detailed block diagrams, and detailed theories of operation 
are the only information held confidential.  Internal photographs are only held 
confidential in certain circumstances where the access to the information isn’t 
available to the end user.  Test reports, cover letters, external photos, ID labels, setup 
photos, attestation statements, and RF exposure reports will not be held confidential. 


